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TIMELY ALERTS: 

NWSCC NEWS: 
NEW NWSCC OFFICERS ANNOUNCED!

We are proud to announce newly appointed officers: 

Amanda Moran of Skiyente Ski Club will be Director of

Membership Development and will be assisting with

recruiting new clubs and contacts with coaches.  Sue

Rimkeit of Cascade Prime Timers Ski Club will be Director

of Community Service and Safety. 

PORTLAND AND SEATTLE SKI SHOWS:
(Opportunities for free publicity for your club!)  

Portland Skifever & Snowboard Show, Portland Expo

Center, 2060 N. Marine Drive, Portland, OR 97217

See www.portlandskifever.com 

Friday, November 14:    1:00 pm - 10:00 pm

Saturday, November 15:  10:00 am - 10:00 pm

Sunday, November 16:    10:00 am - 6:00 pm

Washington Ski Dazzle, Century Link Field Event Center,

Seattle, WA     See www.skidazzle.com/seattle.htm 

Friday, November 14:       2:00 pm - 9:00 pm

Saturday, November 15:   10:00 am - 9:00 pm

Sunday, November 16:     10:00 am - 6:00 pm

The ski shows are a great venue to showcase your club and

its membership benefits. All clubs in NWSCC are welcome

to display their brochures/photos at the NWSCC booth, but

no large club banners or posters will be allowed. When

volunteering to staff the booth, you will be representing all of

NWSCC's member clubs and the Council as a whole. Clubs

can set up starting the day before each of the shows. We

have a 10x10 Booth, with an 8' skirted table, at each show.

For volunteering to work at the NWSCC booth, you will

receive FREE admittance to the Ski Show - Portland or

Seattle.  To volunteer for a shift at the Portland Ski Show,

please contact Mary Olhausen at  PastPres@nwskiers.org. 

To volunteer for a shift at the Seattle Ski Show, please

contact William Shadbolt at Washclubs@nwskiers.org.  

Club membership information was sent out from
Membership Director Christine Ciardi in July.  This
year’s club dues are only $20.  

Clubs are requested to submit new officer contact
information either online by .pdf, or by mail.  Clubs
renewing for 2014-2015 should update their
Northwest Skiers’ Directory listing immediately with
Linda McGavin  at Communications@nwskiers.org. 
Linda will also be asking about your club trips and
events for next year for the All-Club Calendar - and
photos are needed - we welcome your club’s
pictures so it truly is an all club publication!!

Christine will be sending out NWSCC/FWSA
membership cards to the clubs soon, upon
verification that your club’s dues have been paid
for this year. (Note that charitable 501(c)(3)
associate members do not pay dues.)  Contact
Christine at Membership@nwskiers.org with 
questions.  
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The next NWSCC meeting will be held on
September 17 at the Buffalo Gap Saloon,
6835 SW Macadam Avenue, Portland, OR
97219, with a guest speaker from Brundage
Mountain, starting with a Happy Half Hour
from 6:00-6:30 pm, followed by the meeting. 
Food is on your own; please order through
the waiter to help us meet our minimum.

NWSCC currently plans to hold meetings
for the rest of 2014 on November 15 (in
Seattle), and December 17 (PACRAT bib
pickup; pie auction).  Meeting locations will
vary, so watch for meeting notices!! 
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The ski shows are a lot of fun, with all the major ski resorts

and retailers showing their goods - it's also a great place to

purchase new equipment. Seattle now has a giant ski show

and sale with all of Seattle's best ski and snowboard

shops--save up to 70% on ski and snowboard gear at both

shows!  Volunteer to work the booth and you can spend

some time afterwards shopping!

NWSCC's Ski Fair event is scheduled for November 17,

2014, and this year will be held at the Holiday Inn Airport,

8439 NE Columbia Boulevard, Portland, Oregon  97220.  

The doors open at 6:00 pm. Take advantage of this early

opportunity to visit with snowsport industry reps, see new

fashions, and visit other club members. Discounted ski

passes will be available.  

Admission is FREE for Ski Fair and this event is open to

the public--so invite all your co-workers, friends &

neighbors. The show highlights ski/snowboard resorts,

retailers and clubs, as well as safety programs and racing

programs. No host beverages available. 

The SILENT AUCTION at Ski Fair will offer some

awesome ski trips and equipment. Remember that this is

a free opportunity for your club to have a booth to show off

what you are all about!  If you are interested in booth

space, volunteering for this fun kick-off event, or donating

items to auction or for the "goodie bag" items, please

contact Mary Olhausen at 503-880-7383 or

PastPres@nwskiers.org.

CLUB NEWS:
The Oregon Cancer Ski-Out announces its second annual

Oregon Cancer Bike-Out to be held September 27, 2014,

at the Wanoga Sno-Park in Bend, Oregon on Central

Oregon’s best mountain biking trail system.  Participants

will receive shuttle rides, hydration, snacks, lunch, a dinner

and reception at Elk Lake Resort, a T-shirt, and event

swag!  For information or to register, go to

CancerBikeOut.org.

The Mt. Hood Ski Patrol’s annual Snow Sports Swap will

be held October 3-4, 2014, at the Washington County

Fairgrounds in Hillsboro, Oregon.  The Mt. Hood Snow

Sports Swap is one of the region's winter sports equipment

and clothing events featuring thousands of new and used

winter sports gear sold by individuals and area sports

stores. A wide selection of equipment, clothing, and

accessories for snowboarding, alpine skiing, and nordic

skiing is available for beginners through experts. Sporting

goods shops from around the Northwest will be there to sell

thousands of new and previously demo’d equipment items

at steep discounts! Proceeds benefit the Mt. Hood Ski

Patrol, a non-profit, all-volunteer organization.  Admission

is $3 at the door, kids under 12 get in free, or bring the

whole family for just $6. Parking is free. Come early to beat

the crowd. Win lift tickets and gear in door prize drawings

every hour!  For more details and to enter to win a season

pass, visit www.mhsss.com.

Hope on the Slopes; Ski & Ride for a Cure has announced

a new promotion for next year, with prizes: Ski Tracks.  Ski

Tracks allows you to ski any resort or area (covered by Ski

Tracks) and compete nationwide for prizes. Track your

vertical feet skied and boarded for the 2014-2015 ski season. 

Vertical tracking will be from September 1st - May 4th. Win

prizes; be their top vertical competitor.  For more information,

check out their website: www.hopeontheslopes.net.  Early

bird registration through August 1, 2014, is $30; on August 2

the rate goes up to $40.  Vertical feet are tracked via the

SkiTracks App; download the App at corecoders.com  for

$.99 cents.

 

NORTHWEST SKI CHALLENGE:

The ski season is over - it’s time to gather your lift tickets or

receipts for lift tickets from your visits to 7 or more of the ski

areas in Oregon, Washington, Idaho, Western Canada or

Alaska, and NEW THIS YEAR, to Jackson Hole, Grand

Targhee, or Mammoth Mountain, to be eligible for a chance

of a prize!  The more ski areas you ski, the better your

chances of a bigger prize!  You should mail or deliver your

tickets to NWSCC by September 15, and winners will be

announced in December.  Not everyone will be guaranteed

a prize; if there are a large number of entries next year we

will need to have a drawing for prizes. 

NORTHWEST SNOWSPORTS ADVOCATES NEWS: 

Northwest Snowsports Advocates has its own Facebook

page.  Keep current on news about what is going on in the

Pacific Northwest with ski area development, roads, and

environmental issues by joining our Facebook Group.  You

will have an opportunity to take an active role in helping ski

areas get US Forest Service approval of their master plans.

Every skier or snowboarder in the Pacific Northwest should

join this page! Let's get the "Fan Base" WAY up there!

Become a FAN today!!!!!

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Northwest-Snowsports-A

dvocates/174195539354385.

COMMERCIAL MEMBER NEWS:

NWSCC appreciates ALL of its commercial members - see

the list on the last page of this newsletter and be sure to

check out the fliers on the right hand side of the Newsletter

page on the website for specials as they are announced. 
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FWSA NEWS AND TRIPS:

If you’ve never experienced

the full-week fun of a FWSA

ski week, what are you

waiting for?  Next year’s trip

will be back to a northwest

favorite: Whistler/Blackcomb.  Join us January 31

–February 7, 2015 for a week chock full of activities and

5,000+ feet of vertical. Deposits of $450 are being

accepted now to hold your spot (mail to NWSCC at our

mailbox, marked as a Whistler deposit).  Another $350 will

be due in September, and the full balance must be paid in

November.  See attached flier for pricing (there are many

options!)  Sign up now–unsold NWSCC spots may be

dropped in September, and may be hard to get back.

FWSA offers one USA ski week, one mini US ski week,

one European ski week (usually with pre and post-trip

extensions), and a number of "adventure" trips.  For

information on all FWSA International trips go to

www.FWSA.org or contact the FWSA VP of International

Travel, Debbie Stewart, by email fwsaIntlTrvl@prodigy.net 

or phone 559-734-9294.  For information about North

American/domestic trips, contact Nancy Ellis at

fwsatravelnancy@sbcglobal.net or 530-414-8261.  

Far West Dive Trip: The FWSA 5th annual scuba dive trip

will be October 11-18, 2014 to Occidental Grand Cozumel

Resort on the great island of Cozumel, Mexico. The price

is $1,138 for divers and $758 for non-divers. Price includes

7 nights at the Occidental Grand Cozumel (2 persons in a

deluxe room), and all meals and drinks including alcohol!

The dive price includes 5 days of 2-tank boat dives and

unlimited Nitrox. Contact Randy Lew at 530-304-0802 or

fwsa13randy@telis.org.

Far West Heli-Skiing Trip 2015:  FWSA is offering a heli-

ski trip for the first time in years - this time to Revelstoke,

BC, March 16-21, 2015.  A limited number of people will be

able to attend this special Signature Skiing trip with CMH. 

This trip was conceived by Fred Noble, a reknowned skier

on Mt. Hood and a CMH representative for many years,

who passed away of ALS on May 1, 2014.  The trip is being

ably handled by Fred’s daughter, Julie Noble.  See flier

attached to newsletter page for details.

Far West Mini Ski Week 2015:  This trip to Whitefish

Mountain Resort , March 30- April 4, 2015, includes 3-4

days of skiing, lodging at Grouse Mountain Lodge, both

Welcome and Farewell Parties, and optional activities such

as snowmobile tours, day spa, Glacier Park tours, dogsled

adventures, sleigh rides, and more.  See flier attached to

the NWSCC newsletter page.

Far West Mississippi River Trip:  June 19 - 23, 2015 with

an additional two days (June 23-24) in New Orleans .  This

trip will be a 3-night roundtrip paddleboat cruise aboard

the American Queen from New Orleans. It will be a “Southern

Culture Cruise” with stops at Oak Alley Plantation and Baton

Rouge, LA. The trip includes all meals, wine/beer with dinner,

soft drinks, water, and coffee.  Also included is 1 night at a

local hotel before the cruise, transfers to the ship,

steamboat-style entertainment, daily lectures, and a

Welcome Party.  June 23-24 will be at the New Orleans Hotel

Bienville House.  New Orleans tour options include

airboat/swamp tours and ghost/paranormal tours.  See the

FWSA website for further information.  See flier attached to

the NWSCC newsletter page.

Far West Ski Week 2016: Telluride Ski Resort has been

selected as the location for the Far West Ski Week trip in

2016.  Telluride presented their bid at the recent Far West

Convention, held in Bend, Oregon.  Congratulations to

Telluride and tour operator Ski.Com for their successful bid. 

The council trip leaders will be planning a site inspection to

Telluride in January of 2015.   

Far West Mini Ski Week 2016:  Crested Butte Mountain

Resort will be the destination for the Far West Mini Ski Week

trip in the early spring of 2016.  Stay tuned for more

information to come.

Far West International Trip 2016:  Val d'Isere will be the

destination of the 2016 International Ski Trip with a pre-trip to

Paris, March 10-14,  and a post-trip to Provence and the

French Riviera March 21-28, 2016.  More information will be

coming.

WOULD YOUR CLUB LIKE TO EARN A COMP ON ANY

FWSA SKI TRIP?  All you need to do is to bring 30 people,

and the comp is yours to do with as you please.  This might

be shared if more than one club with in-club trip leaders has

a total of 30 participants.  This would also give you more

input into future ski weeks that FWSA plans.  

MEMBER BENEFITS AND DISCOUNTS:  

An attachment to the newsletter page on the website is a

listing of this past year’s FWSA member benefits that we

didn’t have room to publish in the Northwest Skiers’

Directory.  

Mark your calendar for Crystal Mountain’s NWSCC half

price ski day, March 22, 2015.  Just show your

FWSA/NWSCC membership card at the ticket window to

receive half off your adult lift ticket price.  

Watch for announcements of other special discount ski days

at Northwest ski areas!

Look at the NWSCC website at www.nwskiers.org to see an

updated list of member benefits and discounts, and check

out the FWSA website at www.fwsa.org under Membership
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to see the current discounts.  Debbi Kor is frequently

adding new benefits! 

As a member of FWSA, you also belong to the National

Ski Council Federation, made up of ski councils and

clubs throughout the U.S.  A current list of NSCF benefits

can be found at  www.skifederation.org in the Members

Only section.  User name: skiclub - password: member. 

MISCELLANEOUS AND FUN INFORMATION:

The Stevens Pass Bike Park is open Fridays-Sundays,

10am-6pm! Bike park tickets are $35 for ages 14+, or you

can ride the park all season with a pass for only $199.

Stevens Pass is partnering with World Champ Jill Kintner

and Bryn Atkinson to offer two weekends of Gravity Clinics,

July 12-13 and September 27-28. These clinics will focus

on technical skills, bike setup, reading terrain and choosing

lines, race strategy and more.  Scenic chairlift rides and

disc golf will also be available. If you're heading over the

pass, be sure to stop in for some coffee and goodies at the

T-bar market, open 7 days a week 10 am-4 pm, and open

until 6 pm on the weekends.   More information is available

on the Stevens Pass website at www.stevenspass.com.

PLEASE NOTE THAT ALL REGULAR NWSCC

MEETINGS ARE “OPEN,” AND PARTICIPATION BY

CLUB MEMBERS IS ENCOURAGED!  The meeting

location may vary, so check the NWSCC website or

contact President Steve Coxen at President@nwskiers.org. 

Board meetings are usually held the 4th Wednesday;

contact an officer if you have a topic you would like to have

considered.

Did you know that the NWSCC has a Facebook page? 

You can reach this page from the NWSCC website, and 

you can keep up-to-date on all our events and activities.

This year’s Northwest Skiers’ Directory is now available

at Certified Folder Display locations throughout sports

locations in the Northwest!  But it’s truly cool to look at it

online, on the home page of NWSCC’s website.  You can

turn the pages and hit links that take you directly to the

clubs or commercial members’ websites! 

From FWSA NEWS: 

Women’s Ski Jumping Summer News:  Jessica Jerome

picked up her 11th National title at this summer's U.S. Ski

Jumping Competition in Park City , Utah on August 2nd

with a win in the large hill competition.  Nita Englund and

Tara Geraghty-Moats took 2nd and 3rd place, respectively. 

The 16th Annual Springer Tournee, held the same

weekend, netted Jessica a first place on the 90-meter

course, with teammates Sarah Hendrickson and Nita

Englund placing 2nd and 3rd.  The Fly Girls are off to a

great start for the coming season.  The normal hill

Championships will be held in October, during the Flaming

Leaves Tournament in Lake Placid, New York. 

Far West Ski Foundation Plans for Giving:  Everyone

gives to their favorite cause or charity in some way or another

each year.  For organizations, a plan of action for raising

funds for a favorite cause has to be laid out well in advance

in order to mobilize necessary resources and execute the

plan. The Far West Ski Foundation, an IRS 501(c)(3) charity,

is both a destination and a channel for worthwhile snowsport

programs, worthwhile in that they have a long term effect. 

The Foundation focuses on four principal target areas. 

First are the athletic programs for young people, including

scholarships for scholar-athletes, and second, supporting

USA Women’s Jumping.  The Foundation's support for both

of these amounts to $15,000 annually. Third is support for

programs advancing the use of on snow rehabilitation for

wounded servicemen and the broader public. Finally, the

Foundation supports teaching about the contributions of

snowsports to the world through ski organizations and

museums. Contributions may be made online at:

www.farwestskifoundation.org or by mail c/o Treasurer John

Reinhardt, 6105 SW Sheridan St., Portland, OR  97225.

From the NATIONAL SKI CLUB NEWS: 

Ski Banff-Lake Louise-Sunshine Joins the Mountain

Collective:  The Mountain Collective has added Ski

Banff-Lake Louise-Sunshine as the 15th resort for the $389

season passs collaborative, joining AltaSnowbird, Aspen

Snowmass, Jackson Hole, Mammoth Mountain, Squaw

Valley/Alpine Meadows and Whistler Blackcomb to their

season pass promotion.  See http://mountaincollective.com/

for full details. 

Utah's 15th Ski Resort Will Open for the 2014/15 Ski

Season:  Utah’s new Cherry Peak Resort will open this

season near Richmond, Utah -- about 15 miles from Logan,

Utah and close to the Utah-Idaho border, 95 miles north of

Salt Lake City,  and 175 miles west of Jackson Hole.  It will

be the state’s first new resort built from the ground up since

Deer Valley opened in 1981.   The new resort sits on 200

acres serviced by 3 used triple chairlifts -- one from Whistler,

one from Sun Valley and a third lift from Squaw Valley. 

Cherry Peaks will be one of those few resorts in the state to

be developed private land and will be open only Monday

through Saturday but will be closed on Sundays (a religious

decision).  It will also feature lighted night skiing, a magic

carpet in the beginners’ area, a 3-lane tubing hill, ice skating

in th winter, and mountain biking in the summer.

Utah’s 16th Ski Resort?  A small ‘locals’ ski hill in Utah is

set to be transformed in to a ‘world class resort’ over the next

five years, if things go according to plan. Nordic Valley, 15

miles from Ogden -- between Ogden and Powder Mountain

-- opened in 1968, then ran into financial problems and was
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auctioned off in 2012.  Its current owners have announced

plans to build a new bottom-to-top gondola and develop a

“European style boutique base village” at the foot of the

slopes over the next five years.  They hope to increase the

area from the current 500 or so acres to over 2,000 acres

and, for the coming 2014-2015 ski season, new ski trails

are being cut on the higher slopes that will be to accessed

via snowcat. 

Park City Mountain Resort in Legal Limbo:  Park City

Mountain Resort's future remains in legal limbo -- with 

Talisker Land Holdings, Vail Resorts, and Park City

Mountain Resort (PCMR) engaged in an ugly property

dispute that threatens to close the mountain for the coming

2014-2015 ski season.  Judge Ryan Harris, the presiding

judge, has said that PCMR’s lease is null and void and this

season’s dispute seems to be whether PCMR should post

a bond between $6.6 million (PCMR’s position) or 124

million dollars (Talisker and Vail’s position).  The judge in

the case was supposed to have made a much-delayed

decision on the bond size last week, but the 3 parties

asked for yet another extension of the court-ordered

deadline for mediation until September 5, leaving Park

City’s retailers, restaurants, lodging owners, and even ski

clubs with trips planned to Park City this season waiting

nervously to learn whether they will have jobs, customers,

guests -- or the ski trip that they planned this winter.  While

the fate of Park City is in certainly in limbo and the resort’s

slopes might not even open this season, ski club trips

going to Park City can still ski at Canyons and Deer Valley

-- not to mention that you can always go around the

mountain to Alta and Snowbird or Solitude and Brighton.

(At 2 p.m. Denver time on September 5, there was not

further information on this story).

Steamboat Fam Trip Announcement:  Steamboat’s 

2014 Annual Steamboat Travel Agent & Group Leader

FAM is scheduled for December 4-7, 2014.   Participation

is limited and registrations will only be taken through

November 2, 2014.  The $239* registration fee for club trip

officers and $319 for guests (spouses, significant others)

includes:  Welcome cocktail reception, 3 nights lodging, 2

days of skiing, 2 days of equipment rentals, a  2-hour group

ski or snowboard lesson, property tours for group leaders

only,  continental breakfast, on-mountain breakfast, trade

show and dinner with entertainment, and discounts on

ground transfers between Steamboat and the Denver and

Steamboat/Hayden airports.  For more information, click on

http://www.steamboat.com/community/promotions/fam.a

spx for details.

Crested Butte Gets New Lift for Experts & Advanced

Skiers, Snow Bike Program:  Beginning next season,

Crested Butte Mountain Resort will have a snow bike

program. The licensing program has been set up to assure

snow bike users are properly trained in utilizing snow bikes,

loading–riding–unloading chairlifts and are aware of the

areas on the mountain that are closed to snow bikes.  All

snow bike users will be required to take a 2 hour licensing

lesson to be approved to snow bike on Crested Butte

Mountain Resort. During this time guests will be trained on

how to load, ride and unload lifts properly with snow bikes. A

snow bike guide will take bikers on a tour of the mountain to

review areas that are closed to snow bikes, preferred routes,

and general safety guidelines while enjoying the mountain.

 
Powder Mountain to Get a New Village:  Sam Magazine

reports that the Summit Series, which purchased Powder

Mountain ski resort in 2013, has announced its plan for a

village at the resort. Pending approval, Summit Powder

Mountain will consist of 500 homesites and a village core. 

They also plan to upgrade the lift system and to expand the

trails. Summit purchased Powder Mountain for a reported

$40 million through a crowdsourcing effort last year. It now

owns nearly 10,000 acres, with 7,000 skiable acres on six

peaks. The village core at the mountain’s base will include

restaurants, shops, and a variety of high-density residences.

Some of these will offer “cultural residencies” for “artists,

performers, scientists, activists, athletes and other change

makers,” according to the Summit Powder Mountain website.

The village will also host future Summit Series events,

gatherings that aim to “build community, catalyze

entrepreneurship, address global issues, and support artistic

achievement, in an effort to make our world a more joyful

place.”  

Taos Ski Valley to Open New Terrain:  Louis Bacon

purchased New Mexico’s Taos Ski Valley from the Blake

family in 2013.  Skiing pioneer, Ernie Blake, founded the

resort in 1955. Taos Ski Valley will open new ski terrain on

Kachina Peak this winter.  The installation of a new chairlift,

the Kachina Peak lift, reaching 3,795 meters above sea level,

is one of the highest chairlifts in North America will enable the

resort to increase the mountain's lift-serviced terrain by 50

percent.  Taos Ski Valley has also upgraded its snowmaking

system, helping the resort to be prepared to open

Thanksgiving weekend, as well as to provide skiing from the

top of the mountain earlier in the season. Taos  is also

adding 35 new acres of hike-to terrain this season called The

Wild West Glades. 

Out with .com and net.  In with .ski:  End your club’s email

address with .SKI.  Beginning in September 2014, ski resorts,

ski clubs, companies, and brands will have the ability to

reserve unique domain names that end in the .SKI extension

(e.g. Spacecityskiclub.SKI). For more about the program,

contact .SKI co-founder Rob Rozicki directly at

rob@dot-ski.com.
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NWSCC OFFICERS and COMMITTEES 2014-2015
President Steve Coxen 503-679-9022 (Cell) President@nwskiers.org 
Vice President Sylvia Kearns 360-260-7169 VicePres@nwskiers.org 
Secretary Julie Rasmussen 503-667-1839 Secretary@nwskiers.org  
Treasurer Marcia Brighton 360-721-1300 (Cell) Treasurer@nwskiers.org 
Director, Communications Linda McGavin 503-652-2840 Communications@nwskiers.org 
Director, Comunity Service & Safety Sue Rimkeit 503-245-4800 CommunityServ@nwskiers.org 
Director, Membership Christine Ciardi 503-297-5351 Membership@nwskiers.org 
Director, Membership Development Amanda Moran 503-313-1495 MemberDevel@nwskiers.org 
Director, Public  Affairs Steve Coxen 503-679-9022 (Cell) Publicaffairs@nwskiers.org 
Director, Racing (PACRAT Chair) Greg Dilger President@pacrats.org   
Director, Travel Barbara Bousum 503-224-3584 Travel@nwskiers.org  
Director, Washington Clubs William Shadbolt 425-241-0144 (Cell) WashClubs@nwskiers.org 
Regional Reps, Eugene Becki & Rod Robinson 541-514-4911 (Cell) Eugenerep@nwskiers.org 
Regional Rep, SW Washington Norvin Peer 360-423-5422
Past President Mary Olhausen 503-880-7383 (Cell)        PastPres@nwskiers.org `
Webmaster David Schor Contact@nwskiers.org 
Commercial Membership Program Barbara Bousum 503-224-3584 CommMember@nwskiers.org 
PACRAT WORLD HEADQUARTERS                www.pacrats.org 

 2013-2014 NWSCC COMMERCIAL MEMBERS (2014-2015 MEMBERS TBA IN OCTOBER!):
GOLD MEMBER: 
Mt. Hood Meadows Resort, OR

BLACK DIAMOND MEMBER
(PACRAT BIB SPONSOR):
Mountain Shop, Portland, OR 

SILVER MEMBERS: 
Mt. Bachelor Resort, OR 
Mt. Hood Skibowl, OR 
Timberline Lodge, OR

BRONZE MEMBERS: 
Aspen/Snowmass Ski Resorts, CO
Big White Mountain Resort, BC, Canada 
Brundage Mountain Resort, ID 
Cooper Spur Mountain Resort, OR 
Discover Sunriver Vacation Rentals, OR
Grand Sierra Resort, NV
Grand Targhee Resort, WY
Hillcrest Ski & Board Shop, Gresham, OR 
Huckleberry Inn, Gov't Camp, OR  
Jackson Hole Mountain Resort, WY 
Mammoth Mountain, CA 
Mission Ridge Ski & Snowboard Resort, WA
Mt. Hood Vacation Rentals, OR
Red Moutain Resort, BC, Canada
Resort at the Mountain, OR 
Riverhouse Hotel & Convention Center, OR  
Schweitzer Mountain Resort, ID
Sun Valley Resort, ID
Whitefish Mountain Resort, MT
Whitewater Ski Resort, BC 

SUPPORTING MEMBERS: 
49 Degrees North Ski Area, WA 
Pacific NW Ski Areas Association
Resorts of the Canadian Rockies, BC, Canada

THANKS TO THIS YEAR’S
COMMERCIAL MEMBERS!!  
PLEASE PATRONIZE AND
SUPPORT OUR COMMERCIAL
MEMBERS AND LET THEM
KNOW YOU’RE WITH NWSCC!! 

NWSCC MEMBER CLUBS - NWSCC REPRESENTATIVES
Please check www.nwskiers.org or the NWSCC’s Northwest Skiers’ Directory for a complete list of member clubs as well as contacts and their phone
numbers and/or email addresses.  Or, you may contact any of the board members listed above.  

Why not send this newsletter to all your club members?  It's available in .pdf format on the website, and the link can easily be passed on to
your members. 

NORTHWEST SKI CLUB COUNCIL 
5331 SW Macadam Avenue, Suite 258, Box 438
Portland, OR  97239 
WEB SITE:   www.nwskiers.org 
E-MAIL:  contact@nwskiers.org

³ NOTE THERE IS A MEETING IN SEPTEMBER!

Far West Ski Association Safety Slogan:  

SKI WITH PRIDE, LET IT RIDE, WATCH ALL SIDES!
First With Safety Awareness!

The Northwest Ski Club Council is a member of:
      Far West Ski Association: www.fwsa.org
      National Ski Council Federation: www.skifederation.org

NEXT MEETING:
Wed., September 17, 6:00 P.M.

 LOCATION:   Buffalo Gap Saloon
6835 SW Macadam Ave

Portland, OR 97219

EVERYONE IS WELCOME!!

mailto:omary52@comcast.net
mailto:rich@rizklaw.com
mailto:reinhardtje1011@comcast.net
mailto:Secretary@nwskiers.org
mailto:sandi.shaub@comcast.net
mailto:davidschor@davidschor.net
mailto:mcgavinski@gmail.com
mailto:CommunityServ@nwskiers.org
mailto:Outreach@nwskiers.org
mailto:MemberDevel@nwskiers.org
mailto:publicaffairs@nwskiers.org
mailto:President@pacrats.org
mailto:Racing@nwskiers.org
mailto:bparshall@theperottigroup.com
mailto:Travel@nwskiers.org
mailto:Bbousum@gmail.com
mailto:wmshad@msn.com
mailto:Eugenerep@nwskiers.org
mailto:cougskier@aol.com
mailto:john.m.jessen@gmail.com
mailto:CommMember@nwskiers.org
http://www.pacrats.org
http://www.skifederation.org

